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5 May 2021 

 

The Director,  
Portfolio Committee 7,  
Parliament House,  
Macquarie Street, Sydney NSW 2000 

 
RE: Parliamentary inquiry to examine bill to reduce plastics waste in New South 
Wales 

We welcome the bill to reduce plastics waste in NSW, and support action to move on this issue 
in NSW. NSW is lagging behind other states in addressing the environmental issues associated 
with single use plastics. 

MRA Consulting Group believes that it is important we deal with single use plastics for two 
reasons – their contribution to litter, pollution and resource depletion, and because they are an 
iconic waste stream that generates community engagement. 

From MRA’s perspective the environmental issues associated with single use plastics are: 

• the propensity for these items to be littered, polluting land, and entering our waterways. 

• the depletion of resources (including energy and water) used in the production of these 
items and lost to the economy if they are unable to be captured for recycling.  

Plastic was only invented 100 years ago and now is ubiquitous in our economies and lifestyles. It 
is also ubiquitous in our pollution. About 8 million tonnes of plastic enter the world’s oceans every 
year. It is estimated that there is currently one tonne of plastic in the ocean for every five tonnes 
of fish and if no action is taken, plastic in the oceans will outweigh fish by 2050. 

Our company has been analysing the economics of recycling for over 10 years and we have 
found that the solution for single use plastics is not an industry-wide collection and recycling 
program. Collecting these items for recycling is ridiculously expensive and a waste of money 
relative to other material streams. One trial by the Packaging Industry found that collecting and 
recycling plastic bags through supermarkets, cost $4,572/t. That compares to an average cost of 
$40/t for kerbside recycling. 

The simplest solution is to limit their use in the economy in the first place, and thus we welcome 
a Bill that seeks to do this. A ban is often more effective than trying to collect and then recycle 
widely distributed, light plastics. 

We encourage the the Inquiry to further investigate banning other items that compromise our 
recycling system and those that are highly uneconomic or technically difficult to recycle, for 
example mixed plastic packaging, mixed paper/plastic packaging. We can see a role for the 






